Serving U.S. Military Families in Japan

THE MCKITTRICK FAMILY

Enjoy Times Vol.36 Nov - Dec 2018



Dear Pastor, church and praying friend,

Happy New Year to you and thank you for your continued prayer and financial support. We are truly blessed and excited to be your missionaries to the US Military here in Tokyo. Thank you so very much for all the Christmas time blessings! We really appreciate all the beautiful and colorful Christmas cards. I taped each and every one of them over the wooden archway in our living room. The extra Christmas bonuses were such a blessing as well. We are humbled by your faith and love. May God continue to bless you in 2019!

Below are some of the ministry highlights from November and December:

"Highways and Hedges" continues to be a fruitful work. In November, Bro. Bruce and I stood out on the street corner in front of the main Yokota Air Base gate known as the "Fussa Gate" and passed out tracts to passerby's. We stopped two airmen, a man and woman, both around 20 years old, and began to ask them about where they would spend eternity? They were walking back from the Fussa train station and shared with us that on the walk up they had just been talking about that very question! What's more, they were members of the 730th Air Mobility Squadron, the same squadron of which Bro. Bruce retired!

Coincidence? I think not. We shared the answer to their question by sharing the gospel message of the Lord Jesus Christ. Neither one of them made a profession of faith but we thanked them for their time and we thanked God to be able to witness to them.

Though we don't necessarily see the people we meet on the street come to the church, God is VERY faithful, and He brings in other visitors. Hardly a Sunday goes by without having a first time visitor to YBC. One such visitor is a young man from California. Emilio works in the maintenance squadron and Yokota Air Base is his first assignment. A co-worker invited him to church and he has visited twice. Emilio comes from a Catholic background but he seems attracted to Bible preaching. Would you join us in praying for Emilio to trust Jesus as his Savior?

Evangelist Richard Harper and his wife Kimberly were with us the week after Thanksgiving for our Family Bible Conference. They were a tremendous blessing to our people. On that Sunday, Bro. Harper preached the gospel and two men received Jesus Christ as their personal Savior! Glory to God. One of the men was Bill, the Vietnam veteran that we had been praying for. He raised his hand that he was lost and I had the privilege of taking the Bible and showing Him God's glorious plan of salvation. Bill bowed his head and called on Jesus to save his soul! Amen right there. Bill is not doing well physically. He is up in age and has back and leg trouble. What a blessing to know that one day, he will have a glorified body and Heaven will be his eternal home.

It's hard to believe that 2018 has come and gone! But we look forward to what the Lord has in store for 2019. Maybe this will be the year He comes for His own: "And if I go and prepare a place for you, I will come again, and receive you unto myself; that where I am, there ye may be also." (John 14:3) "He which testifieth these things saith, Surely I come quickly. Amen. Even so, come, Lord Jesus." (Rev. 22:20).



Titus, Asa & Silas were in a Karate Tournament :-)



We celebrated our 11th Wedding Anniversery.



Dr. Harper, Dr. Beal & Dr. White during our Family Bible Conference.



Kid's Christmas Party



Saying good bye to a faithful family as they PCS to Texas.

McKittrick

Danny, Haruna, Titus, Asa, Silas & Phebe Email: dmckittrick52@hotmail.com Phone: +81 080-4783-0565

Sending Church

Gethsemane Baptist Church 2006 Preston St. Box 3514 F.S.S. Radford, VA, 24143, USA

Mission Board

Baptist International Missions Inc.(BIMI) P.O.Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341USA